Meetings Administrator, Dublin City Council, Block4, Floor 4, Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8

29th August 2017.

A Chara,

At a meeting of the Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee (LTACC) on Friday 25th August 2017, the following resolution was agreed by the committee:

"The Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee fully support the request by Ballyfermot Travellers Action Project (BTAP) and the Residents of Labre Park for the allocation of lands adjacent at the back of Labre park (between Labre and the canal) approx size 30 meters by 300 meters to facilitate the development of horse care facilities.

We call on this Council to approve the allocation of the land adjacent at the back of Labre park (between Labre and the canal) approx size 30 meters by 300 meters to facilitate the development of horse care facilities and take whatever steps necessary to implement this action. This allocation is critical to the successful redevelopment of Labre Park.

A motion on this was passed by the SCAC meeting of 15th February 2017 and then the Housing SPC fully endorsed the proposal on 21st April 2017. Cluid Housing Association stated in their presentation to the Housing SPC on the 21st 2017 that one of the success requirements for the overall redevelopment of Labre Park was the allocation of this land for the Labre Park horse initiative."

Is Mise Le Meas,

Pat Teehan

Meetings Administrator

Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee